M I N U T E S 

Mount Holyoke College Student-Athlete Advisory Committee
September 30, 2018
Kendade 305 (7 – 8 p.m.)
Participants: 


October 8, 2018/SHR/SLH
Ireland Clare Kennedy, Basketball
Raquel Fitzpatrick, Basketball
Emsie Cronin, Cross Country 
Abby Watkins, Equestrian	
Emma Recchi, Equestrian	
Julia Klein, Field Hockey	
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey	
Stephanie Spitzer, Golf		
Meryl Phair, Lacrosse	
Deyscha Smith, Lacrosse	
Zoe Zelkowitz, Rowing	
Liz Hazen, Rowing
Julianna Puccio, Soccer	
Abby Tuckett, Soccer
Tanishka Sachidanand, Squash
Kuzivakwashe Madungwe, Squash	
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving	
Sarah Ratzlaff, Swimming and Diving	
Natalie Burkett, Swimming and Diving
Riley Hicks, Swimming and Diving
Clara Wang, Tennis
Anya Gerasimova, Tennis		
Michelle Serrano, Track & Field	
Julia Hecking, Track & Field	
Sasha Simine, Volleyball	
Cameron Graham, Volleyball
Naomi Brown, SGA Liaison
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Admin


The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m eastern time by the chair, Ms. Bri Groves. The members noted above were present. 

Welcome and Announcements (Bri)

Approval of the September 16, 2018 Minutes [Supplement No. 1 – hardcopies will not be available at the meeting] (Sarah) 
Approved

Team and SuperFan Updates
Lacrosse hosted GOW for Soccer and saw a huge increase in spectator attendance. 
Rowing competed in Vermont this weekend and place 7th, 13th, and 18th.
Riding won first show on Saturday. A couple first years received high point awards. Three riders qualified for regionals.

SGA & Peck Update
Every other week is a town hall with people from the college that will be answering questions.
Next week: President Stephens, Dean Marcella Hall, and Kijua Sanders-McMurtry.
Ms. Brown will begin sharing GOW in Senate.

Introduction of Kerstin Nordstrom 
Unable to make it. Will reschedule for a later date. 

Bylaw Review and Vote (Eboard)
Reviewed, voted and passed with no opposition.

Toy Drive Event Decision
Club Sports are interested, but waiting to hear until their next org meeting which is Oct 10th.
An event would be either a promotional event as people are signing up or when they drop off.
A majority of 16 people voted in favor of having an event. 
Abby Tuckett mentioned she likes the idea of a wrapping event.
Ireland Clare Kennedy voiced that it is important to make sure people know when and where the event will take place.
Sarah Ratzlaff suggested handing out candy canes with the dates of wrapping event when people sign up at the table.
Julia Hekking suggested it should be in a central location like the Great Room.
Tabling 
Majority of people agreed on having candy canes with flier attached detailing the time and date of the drop off event.
Zoe Zelkowitz suggested it would be fun to give out “I donated” stickers.
Budgeting 
People should bring their own bags, but SAAC will provide some bags and wrapping paper for folks who forgot to wrap.
When turning in their gift, people will receive cocoa and cookies.
Michelle will apply for November budgeting. 
Date of Event
Liz Hazen voiced that Mondays are hard.
Senate uses the Great Room on Tuesdays.
Sarah Ratzlaff mentioned that Residential Life sometimes uses the Great Room on Wednesdays.
Bri Groves will reserve the Great Room for several dates. 

Dining Update (Michelle) 
Reminded SAAC members of Google Form and Physical Form.
Emsie Cronin, cross country, is in charge of coordinating food for away competitions and there has not been a week where it has not been messed up in some way.
Ireland Clare Kennedy, who is out of season basketball right now, voiced that dinner closes at 8 but late night starts at 9. Wok, Omelet, and Sandwich stations are open, but there are very limited options otherwise.
Summer reached out to coaches committee, and they are working on the food situation but still trying to balancing food safety and food waste.
They are waiting to hear about options of requesting food after 7:15pm.
Cameron Graham voiced that there is not enough food for the 7-9pm seminars. 
Emise Cronin suggested grabbing a disposable plate at Kosher Station to take out with you.
Natalie Burkett voiced that when filling out the dining feedback form, we should also document what is going well. 

Spring Planning 
Diversity and Inclusion Initiative (Colby & Tanishka)
Incorporating this into DIII Week
Deyscha Smith would like to see more use of social media
Tanishka Sachidanand recommends getting together as a team to create specific team goals.  
Julia Hekking suggested doing an org take over. 
Deyscha Smith recommended a workshop, speaker, or panel. 
Summer Hutcheson reminded people to keep in mind the actions we could take and not just talk about it. 
Tanishka Sachidanand mentioned that Squash played a lot of games focusing on diversity.
Summer Hutcheson suggested reaching out to Kijua Sanders-McMurtry for a training on how to engage our teams. 
Summer Hutcheson suggested spending a team dinner talking over questions that would lead to diversity discussions. 
National Girls and Women in Sports Day
Typically, the first week of February.
President Sonya Stephens has requested athletics do something to highlight this day.
Caitlyn Richmond mentioned that Smith celebrated this by having a camp focusing on middle and high school girls. 
Zoe Zelkowitz said it would be cool to partner with Smith College and to make sure we don’t exclude non-binary and trans community members.
SAAC Core Values 
Emise Cronin suggested we need to work on creating community beyond MHC 
Track and Filed volunteers at the community garden two times a semester. 
Ireland Clare Kennedy voiced that we are getting better at integrating the campus.
Deyscha Smith said personally inviting people is very helpful and credits the increased attendance at the soccer game last week to personal invites. 
Abby Tuckett wants to continue pushing inter-sport relationships.
Liz Hazen loves the bond that comes from cheering other athletes on when seeing them lifting or working out.
Deyscha Smith suggested trying not to be clique and expand your athletic circle to include other people and teams. 

Announcements  
Need a new ADAC Rep

Legislation Committee will be contacted soon by Summer about starting legislation process

 Counseling Center Drop In Hours in Kendall Classroom. Tuesday 3-4:30pm

Next Game of the Week: Field Hockey vs. Wellesley (Saturday, October 6th @ 12pm hosted by Basketball)

Next Meeting: Sunday, October 14 from 7-8 pm, Kendade 305

Adjourn
Adjourned at 8pm.
